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2024 Annual Fine Particle (PM2.5) Standards 

On March 6, 2024, after reviewing available health science, United States Environmental Protection Agency (U.S. EPA) strengthened 

the annual primary standard to a level of 9.0 micrograms per cubic meter (µg/m3) and retained the existing secondary standard at a 

level of 15.0 µg/m3 to provide the requisite level of public health and welfare protection (89 FR 16202). 

 

Attainment of the 2024 annual primary and secondary PM2.5 standards is determined by evaluating the three-year average of the 

annual arithmetic mean PM2.5 concentration at each monitoring site in the area, also known as the design value, which must be less 

than or equal to 9.0 µg/m3 for the primary standard and less than or equal to 15.0 µg/m3 for the secondary standard. 

 

• State designation recommendations are due to U.S. EPA by no later than February 7, 2025. 

 

• U.S. EPA is required to notify states concerning any intended modifications to their recommendations by no later than October 

9, 2025. 

 

• U.S. EPA is required to promulgate final area designations by February 6, 2026. 

 

• Any areas designated nonattainment will be classified as “moderate” and have an attainment date of December 31, 2032. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/FR-2024-03-06/pdf/2024-02637.pdf

